
 I continually stand in awe at how the Lord 
uses His people to provide for His work.  It 
is an understatement to say that we have 
had nothing but challenges when it comes 
to our church vehicles.  Several years ago 
we were able to come up with enough 
money to purchase a used bus from the 
States.  It served us well until we started 
running into expensive mechanical issues.  
Heather’s father and a bus mechanic from 
one of our supporting churches even came 
down for a week to see if they could 
get it back running.  We finally 
said enough was enough and 
made the difficult choice to stop 
spending money trying to repair it.  This 
left us with a huge hole when it came to 
picking people up for church.  A few of 
our people helped out when and where 
they could, but most of it fell on Heather 

and I picking up people in our vehicles, 
and this made space limited.  This also 
made it very difficult when it came to our 
annual VBS Sports Camp.  Well, God laid it 
upon the heart of one of our supporting 
churches (Fellowship Baptist Church in 
Durham, NC) to surprise us by purchasing 

a bus for our ministry.  They had sent 
down a missions’ team to serve in 
our VBS last summer and went 

home burdened about our need in 
this area.  They not only purchased 
the bus, they also made some 

repairs and had our church name put 
on the it.  They even had two of their men 
drive it from North Carolina all the way to 
South Florida and put it on the boat to ship 
over to us.  We kept it a secret from our 
people and were able to have a surprise 
revealing.  We had a dedication prayer for 

it and for the souls that will be impacted 
for the Lord as they ride it.  Please pray 
with us that it will be used mightily for 
God’s glory. 

In April, we had seven adults and 
teenagers successfully complete a 13-
week Bible Discipleship program.  We met 
on Monday evenings going over basic 
Bible principles and doctrines.  They had 
assignments to complete through the 
week and were also required to memorize 
several verses.  It was so exciting to see 
these young converts take this step and 
grow in their relationship with the Lord.  
Please help us to pray for these that they 
will continue to have a desire to grow and 
serve the Lord.
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PRAYER REQUESTS: 

• Pray for the new bus and for 
wisdom as we start up a Bus 
Ministry. 

• Pray for Audrey as she finishes up 
her high school and gets ready to 
go to Bible College in the fall. 

• Pray for land/building for the 
church. 

• Pray for the spiritual growth of the 
church. 

• Pray for continued safety.
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